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Annual Chapter Report 


 Annual Chapter Report - 2016
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
Date of report submission: May 11, 2016
Name of School/College: University of Kentucky College of Pharmacy 
Chapter name and region: Alpha Xi, Region IV - East - Mid-Eastern
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Penni Black, penni.black@uky.edu
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Brittany Wyatt
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi.: February, 2016
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Brittany Wyatt, brittany.wyatt@uky.edu
Vice President:Monica Roberts, monica.roberts@uky.edu
Secretary: Tyler Bucci, tyler.bucci@uky.edu
Treasurer: Megan Burd, Megan.burd@uky.edu
Historian: Kaitlyn Thomason, kaitlyn.thomason@uky.edu
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Haley Mullins, haley.mullins@uky.edu
Vice President: Kimber Woodrum, Kimber.woodrum@uky.edu
Secretary: Claire Thieneman, Claire.thieneman@uky.edu
Treasurer: Julie Hines, Julie.hines@uky.edu
Historian: Haley (Herrell) Poston, h.herrell@uky.edu
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program (and by campus if more than one campus):

Class of 2017, 26 members

Class of 2018, 20 members

Meetings: Provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format 
	Date
	Atten-dance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	8/21/15 Executive
	5 
	Rho Chi Executive Meeting – Strategic Planning for 2015-2016 School Year
	SciCats Organization/Volunteering Schedule, Dean’s List Lunch, Fundraising, Fall Pharmacy Plus Lectures, 

	8/28/15 Chapter 
	16
	Review Mission, Reviewed Fall Events (SciCats, Dean’s List Lunch, Pharmacy Residency Practice Interview Day- PREP, Dean’s List Lunch, Fundraising)
	Volunteers for SciCats, volunteers to help fundraise

	9/3/15 Executive 
	5
	SciCats/Chapter Project proposal updates, fundraising, PREP, initiation planning
	Organize materials and provide details for SciCats volunteers, Set date and venue for initiation, survey about PREP to fourth year students 

	9/18/15 Chapter
	16
	Pharmacy Plus Lectures, PLS to host service event (request that Rho Chi members are involved), group building activities 
	Updates about Spring and Fall events 

	10/16/15 Executive 
	5
	Initiation, PREP details, pharmacy plus details 
	Sign contract for initiation

	10/29/2015 Chapter
	17
	SciCats updates, PREP updates, vote on initiation speaker
	Reach out to initiation speaker, think about dates for SciCats fieldtrip in spring, vote on initiation speaker

	11/12/20 Executive 
	5
	Spring Dean’s List lunch, fundraising updates, PREP reflection, initiation updates 
	Apply for Student government funding to help pay for initiation speaker

	11/20/15 Chapter
	13
	Alumni Award, Faculty Initiates, Research Day, Spring fundraising, SciCats field trip updates
	Brainstorm for Spring semester and award winners

	1/15/16 Executive
	5
	Spring Events Overview
	 SciCats Field trip date, Initiation details 

	1/26/16 Chapter 
	17
	Initiation, induction of new members, brainstorm about award winners, spring events overview 


	Voted on how many members to induct,

Dean’s list lunch sign-ups, election of new members, Alumni Award winner, invitations to initiation

	2/12/16 Executive
	5
	Initiation, SciCats field trip, Research Day, spring fundraising
	Work on last minute details for spring events, start spring fundraising drive 

	2/20/16 Chapter 
	17
	SciCats Field trip details, initiation, fundraising, award winners 
	Work on last minute details for spring events, start spring fundraising drive

	3/8/16 Executive
	5
	Spring event planning 
	Initiation script & program, Research Day 

	3/25/16 Executive
	5
	Final details for initiation, reflection about the past year 
	Buy food for for initiation speaker and chapter members for meet and greet

	4/1/16 Executive
	5
	SciCats field trip Details
	Script and agenda for SciCats 

	4/1/16 Chapter
	36
	Overview of the year with new members
	SciCats Volunteers sign ups

	4/22/16 Chapter
	31
	Elections
	Elected new Rho Chi executive officers 


Strategic Planning:
For the 2015-2016 year, the Alpha Xi chapter wanted to continue to serve the Lexington community, the University Of Kentucky College Of Pharmacy Community and the Rho Chi Alpha Xi members. Our first goal was to submit a chapter project proposal to the National office and successfully implement the project. This year’s chapter project proposal allowed our chapter to continue to work with fourth graders at Ashland Elementary school and then to bring them to the University of Kentucky College of Pharmacy. 
The second goal we set for our chapter was to continue our historically successful chapter projects to serve Rho Chi members and the University Of Kentucky College Of Pharmacy Community. This included the Dean’s List Luncheon, Pharmacy Plus Lecture Series, Residency week lectures, PREP (mock residency interviews), and Research Day. These events have been developed by previous officers and successfully implemented by our chapter. We wanted to continue these successful projects to continue to provide recognition for all student pharmacists.
Our third goal was to continue to encourage member involvement with all chapter events. This goal was accomplished starting with the chapter project proposal, which sent 3-5 Rho Chi members each month to Ashland Elementary and then involved around 20 members for the field trip to the College of Pharmacy on April 15 after new members had been initiated. In addition, we continued to have the Dean’s List Luncheon be a team effort where every member brings in food or beverages to help put the event on. Finally, we encouraged involvement by offering free dinner at our annual initiation dinner banquet to current members and new initiates. 
Activities:  
Pharmacy Plus Lectures: Two of the lectures were in the fall and one was in the spring. The goal of the lectures is to have speakers come and educate our students on different pharmacy opportunities available to them during and after pharmacy school. The topics of these lectures included research in the pharmacy, pharmacist involvement in ambulatory care, and pharmacists leading the way in transitions of care. Approximately 100 college of pharmacy students were reached at each lecture. Cost was around $100, speakers were provided with giftcards. This was an ongoing initiative.
Rho Chi Residency Week Lecture: focused on educating the students on pursuing a residency upon graduation.  This year we had a panel of four residents come to educate our students on what it is like to perform a residency at a community hospital, academic hospital, community pharmacy, and at the VA.  Each resident educated the students on their responsibilities, how their responsibilities may differ from the other residents, and what made them choose to pursue this residency over others offered. Approximately 75 college of pharmacy students were in attendance. Cost was around $30, speakers were provided with giftcards. This was an ongoing initiative.
SciCats Science Experiment and Field Trip: Rho Chi members were given the opportunity to perform a science experiment with fourth graders at Ashland elementary school three times during the fall semester and then had the opportunity to perform pharmacy-related activities with the fourth graders at the College of Pharmacy. We were able to reach approximately 90 fourth grade students throughout the year. This was the second year pharmacy students have been going to Ashland Elementary school and the first year that Rho Chi sponsored a field trip to the college. Approximately 30 members were involved with these events. We paid approximately $300 for buses and $200 for supplies. This was an updated initiative.
Pharmacy Residency Evaluation Preparation (PREP): The Pharmacy Residency Evaluation Preparation (PREP) program is an annual event that provides fourth-year students a CV evaluation and residency mock interview. This year’s event was held the morning of Saturday, October 24 at the college. Seven pharmacists, including residents, faculty, and clinical staff from the hospital, volunteered as evaluators, and 20 fourth-year students participated in the interviews. Each student spent about 40 minutes with one or two evaluators, who interviewed the student, provided feedback, and answered questions about residency. Following the event, we sent participants general feedback and advice provided by the evaluators along with a survey regarding the program. All survey respondents said the experience provided them with helpful feedback and that they would recommend PREP to a friend.  This was an ongoing initiative. It cost around $100 to buy refreshments for participants. 
Research Day: Research Day was hosted by Rho Chi and the College of Pharmacy on March 24. The day’s activities included the annual Swintosky Lecture, which was given by Dr. David Rogers from the University of Tennessee, and a poster competition featuring the research of PharmD students, pharmacy residents, and graduate students at the College of Pharmacy. Rho Chi members attended a reception with Dr. Rogers, which featured a discussion of issues in pharmacy practice and pharmacy education, and representatives from throughout the college attended Dr. Rogers’ lecture on his research career. Rho Chi officers also coordinated the poster showing in the college atrium, which included 35 participants and 9 faculty members serving as judges. Prizes for first, second, and third place were awarded in each of the three divisions, and Dr. Rogers selected a poster that he deemed Best in Show. This was an ongoing initiative. Cost were minimal since Alpha Xi worked with the UK College of Pharmacy to host this event, winners of the poster session were given gift cards and poster judges were given thank you cards. 
Deans List Lunch: This is a luncheon hosted by the Rho Chi Alpha Xi Chapter for those students that have obtained a GPA of a 3.5 or higher to celebrate their accomplishments. A luncheon is held each semester to recognize students achieving Dean’s List the previous semester. The Dean gives a short recognition talk before the lunch and students are provided free lunch on behalf of Rho Chi. This is an ongoing event that has occurred for the past several years, and is held each semester. This year we invited 162 students to the luncheon in the fall semester and 172 students in the spring semester. After the event, thank you notes were sent to the deans who attended the luncheon. This was an ongoing initiative. Cost was around $600 to buy a main dish for students who were recognized at the Dean’s List lunch. 
Financial/ Budgeting: 

The budget for the 2014-2015 year activities and events was determined based on prior years.  During the officer transition meeting with the previous treasurer, finances, budgeting, and fundraising from previous years were discussed with emphasis on any improvements or suggestions that could be made going forward.  The main events and activities the chapter had to budget for were the Dean’s List luncheons, PREP, Pharmacy Plus Lectures, Research Day, SciCats activities and the Initiation banquet. We received funds from University of Kentucky Student Government associated to help pay for 
 

Several Fundraising events took place throughout the year and are detailed below. 
Fall Costs: Scrubs: $1,723.36, Sterile gowns: 63.35, T-shirts: 2,628.91 (Total: 4,415.62). 
Fall Sales: $7,740.88
Spring Costs: Thank you cards: $945
Spring Sales: Thank you cards, left over T-shirts, and license plate frames: $1,020.04
Initiation Function: The initiation ceremony for the Alpha Xi chapter was held at The Club at Spindletop Hall on March 30, 2016. We invited 26 new initiates and their guests, current chapter members, faculty members, our alumni award winner, and our honored guest speaker. This year we invited Dr. Meghan Swarthout, Division Director for Ambulatory and Care Transitions Services at The Johns Hopkins Hospital in Baltimore, Maryland, to speak at the initiation banquet. Dr. Swarthout also addressed the College’s faculty and students on March 31st, 2016 on Transitions of Care pharmacy. New initiates participated in a pinning ceremony where each initiate was pinned by a Rho Chi faculty member. Dr. Craig Beavers, Clinical Pharmacy Coordinator and Cardiology and Cardiovascular Clinical Pharmacist at UK Healthcare was presented with the Alumni Award.
Evaluation/Reflection: The Alpha Xi chapter of Rho Chi has initiated many projects and programs throughout the recent years of our chapter. These projects are designed to meet the needs of our chapter members and student body looking for opportunities in residency preparation, research presentation experience, shadowing opportunities, and interesting lecture topics. The overall effectiveness of these projects is shown by attendance and participation this year. Our mock residency interview program had 20 participants. Pharmacy Plus Lecture series continues to bring in new and exciting speakers for students to attend and learn about different areas of pharmacy. Dean’s List Luncheon continues to be a successful event rewarding students on their academic accomplishments.  This year we had an exciting merge with the Pharmacy Practice Department and the Pharmaceutical Sciences Department at the College for our Annual Research Day, which was held in conjunction with the College’s Swintosky Distinguished Lecture Series. The faculty, staff, and students were invited to hear Dr. David Rogers, the 2016 Distinguished Swintosky Lecturer, which was followed by the Rho Chi Research Day poster session. 

Our chapter was very fortunate to continue a chapter community service project this year as part of our chapter project proposal. This allowed for almost the entire chapter to be able to participate and earn valuable community service experience. The service project gave us the opportunity for us to give back to the community and encourage younger students to pursue science and pharmacy as a future career. We were able to further develop the SciCats activities that were developed for the students last year, but having a field trip that the newly initiated Rho Chi members could participate in. 

For the 2016-2017 school year, it would be a great asset to the community in which Rho Chi Alpha Xi Chapter serves if we were able to implement a healthcare based initiative and become more involved with the Alpha Xi alumni and faculty members.
Other information:  The Alpha Xi Chapter has both a website and a Facebook page that are updated regularly with pictures and chapter reminders. 
The Rho Chi Society

National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001

Fax:  (919) 962-0644
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